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   O winter world, O soft, white worldé (see page 5) 

     Happy New Year ! 
       Godt Nyt Aar ! 
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GUDSTJENESTER 
AT 10:30AM UNLESS OTHERWISE INDICATED 

 

   Jan 6 New Yearõs ServiceñEpiphany Sunday 

 Matthew 2:1-12  - (The Three Wise Men) 

 After the service we have kransekage and watch 

Queen Margrethe IIõs New Year speech 
 

  

   Jan 13 1
st
 Sunday after Epiphany 

 Luke 2: 41-52 (Jesus -12 year old in the temple) 
 

   Jan 20    2
nd
 Sunday after Epiphany 

          John 2: 1-11  (Wedding in Cana) 

 

   Jan 27        3
rd
 Sunday after Epiphany  - Family service 

 Matthew 8: 1-13  (Jesus heals a man)  
 
  

   Feb 3         4
th
 Sunday after Epiphany 

 Matthew 8: 23-27  (Jesus calms the storm)  
 
   Feb 10       Last Sunday after Epiphany 

 Matthew 17: 1-9  (The transfiguration)  
 

  

   Feb 17 SeptuagesimañInsatllation of Pastor Simon 

 Matthew 20: 1ñ16 (Workers in the vineyard) 

 Celebration in Royal Hall to follow service 

 
 

   Feb 24 Seksagesima 

 Mark 4: 1-20  (Parable of the Sower) 

 Soup Sunday: After the service enjoy a nice hot 

bowl of soup  
 

    Mar 3 Fastelavn Sunday -- Family service   

 Matthew 3 : 13-17 (The baptism of Jesus) 

 Childrenõs service. Kids - wear costumes! 

Entertainment (tßndeslagning) downstairs  
 

   Mar 10      1
st
 Sunday in Lent 

         Matthew 4 : 1-11  (The temptation of Jesus)  

                 AGM meeting after the service 
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ALMANAK  

Sunday      Jan. 6      after serv    Queen Margrethe IIõs New Year 

             Message and Toast 
 

Thursday   Jan. 10    (12 noon)    Golden Age Club 

         Service & Lunchñsee page 4 
 

Friday     Jan. 11    (7:30 pm)    Folk Dancingñsee page 7 

Friday     Jan. 18    (7:30 pm)    Folk Dancingñsee page 7 

Saturday     Jan. 19    (1:00 pm)    Movie Afternoon 

             Badehotelletñsee page 6 
 

Sunday      Jan. 20     after serv    Video show of church events 

Thursday   Jan. 24     (12 noon)   Golden Age Clubñsee page 4 

Friday     Jan. 25     (7:30 pm)   Folk Dancingñsee page 7 

Sunday      Jan. 27     (10:30 am)  Family Service 

Sunday     Feb. 3      after serv    Video show of Grimsby closing 

Thursday   Feb. 7      (12 noon)   Golden Age Clubñsee page 4 

Friday     Feb. 8      (7:30 pm)   Folk Dancingñsee page 7 

Friday     Feb. 15    (7:30 pm)   Folk Dancingñsee page 7 

Sunday      Feb. 17    (10:30 am)  Installation of new pastor 

Thursday   Feb. 21    (12 noon)   Golden Age Club 

         AGM ñsee page 4 
 

Sunday     Feb. 24    after serv    Soup Sundayñsee page 6 

Friday     Feb 22     (7:30 pm)   Folk Dancingñsee page 7 

Sunday       Mar 3      (10:30 am)  Fastelavn service & party 

          See page 5 
 

Sunday       Mar 10    after serv     Church AGM 

          See page 7 

Church Caf® meets every Tuesday at 12 noon 
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 Forget the things that, through the year, 

 Contrived to make you sad; 

 Remember only happy days, 

 On which your heart was glad. 

 Fresh courage take ð cast out your fear, 

 And bravely meet another year. 

 

Give your heart extra happy days in 2019 and come out for good fellowship at 

the Church Caf® on Tuesday afternoons starting Jan. 8
th
. We spend several good 

hours together eating lunch, sharing jokes and singing Danish and English songs. 

We conclude with a game of dice, a game of cards or perhaps a game of Rum-

mikub. 

 

Have a healthy, happy New Year, 

  Doreen, Avril and Liselotte. 

 

What a wonderful Christmas season we had together. Thank you for participat-

ing in Childrenõs Hour, being so co-operative and listening carefully to the sto-

ries of Jesus. Many people said it was the nicest Lucia pageant ever! You did do 

really well and it was special that all this yearõs confirmation class could partici-

pate. Emma made a beautiful Queen of Light. We hope to see you at the Fami-

ly Service in January. 

  Liselotte, Julia, Emily 

    Meeting ScheduleñNote new start times 

January 10th. G.A.C. church service followed by luncheon  12NOON  

January 24th. G.A.C. luncheon  12 NOON 

February 7th. G.A.C. luncheon  12 NOON 

February 21th. G.A.C. annual general meeting  12 NOON 

 

Welcome to 2019. Hope you all had a great Christmas with family and friends. 

Starting January 10th we will meet at 12 noon for our lunch so we can hopefully 

miss the afternoon rush hour. 

We will announce the agenda for January 24th and February 7th at a later date 

Looking forward to seeing all of you in 2019. 

 

Take care, Lilly. 

CHURCH CAF£  

CHILDRENõS HOUR 

GOLDEN AGE CLUB 
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Fastelavn is a very old tradition dating back 1,000 years and was celebrated 7 

weeks before Easter. Parties were held where they dressed up, danced and 

played games. Many meat dishes were served before the 40 days of fasting were 

begun. A cat was placed in a barrel and the barrel hit until the cat escaped. Long 

ago this represented getting rid of the evil in the world. Fastelavn is another Dan-

ish tradition we try to maintain in our church. 

 

On Fastelavn Sunday March 3 there will be a 

Family Service where the children may wear 

their costumes if they wish. After the service 

for young and old, lunch will be served in the 

Royal Hall and then the children will be asked 

to line up for Sl¬ Katten af Tßnden. (Beat the 

Barrel). The children will parade in, singing: 

òFastelavn er mit navnó, we will play some 

Fastelavns-games and there will be treats for all 

the children. Bring your children and/or 

grandchildren, and be part of this Danish tra-

dition. Luckily these days there are candies 

and little toys in the barrel ñ and not cats! 

  O winter world, O soft, white world 

  In you I see Godõs touch 

  And feel that He created you 

  For those He loved so much. 

 

  A promise too is there ahead, 

  For when the snow has gone, 

  Heõll leave His springtime world for us 

  To love and look upon. 

A  GREAT  CHRISTMAS BAZAAR ! 
 

òTak and tillykkeó with the good results on our Christmas bazaar again this 

year. Without the help of all, a bazaar such as ours would not be possible.  

Everyone involved should be proud ð the workers, the shoppers as well as those 

who donated quality gifts. Please see page 13 for the final results. 

 

  Your 2018 Bazaar Committee 

Poem for Front Cover Picture 

FASTELAVN  
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Soup Sunday  

February 24 
It is our tradition that on a cold Sun-

day in February we will gather after 

the service to enjoy a nice hot bowl 

of soup prepared by our excellent 

soup makers. There will be two dif-

ferent soups to choose from, so 

chances are you will find one of your 

favourites! Please join us for this 

special event. Bring your friends and 

family so they can share in this enjoy-

ment. 

MOVIE AFTERNOON 
Saturday January 19 at 1:00pm 

       Conclusion of òSeason 4ó 
  

We will watch the last three episodes of season 4 of the popular 2017 Danish 

TV series òBadehotelletó, which is taking place at Andersenõs Beach Hotel by 

the sea in North West Jutland in the 1930s. Join us as we follow the antics of 

businessman Madsen, daughter Amanda, actor Weyse, Mrs. Aurland, and all 

the others as they continue their summer vacation at the hotel with Fie and the 

hotel staff. 

 

As this is the last three parts 

of Season 4 and each episode 

is approximately 45 minutes 

long, we will start at 1 pm 

and have two intermissions 

with refreshments served at 

that time.  

 

Danish movie with English 

subtitles.  

 

EVERYONE IS  

WELCOME 

REFRESHMENTS 

WILL BE SERVED 
 

https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiur6rMrpfRAhVH0YMKHcMSDksQjRwIBw&url=https://www.amazon.co.uk/Badehotellet-Season-DVD-Lars-Ranthe/dp/B00RFLT39G&psig=AFQjCNFU3berTV3Yg69866CG_n5NYhqaUg
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SUNSET VILLA UPDATE 

Happy New Year from Sunset Villa !Our first ever Nordic Christmas 

Market was wildly popular - much more than we ever expected! We ran out of 

things, which we will correct next year now that we know Danes love an outdoor 

Danish Christmas event! But despite the lineups everywhere people were in-

credibly jovial and merry, which created a magical atmosphere as the Villa filled 

up with happy Danes excited about Christmas. Popular things included the Dan-

ish Baker, open faced sandwiches, risengrod, Glogg, Julebrygg at the outdoor 

beer garden at the Danish Place, aebleskiver, Santa, snobrod, Nisse, klejner, 

brunekager and the many market vendors! We will obviously do this again, with 

many begging us to make this a yearly tradition.                                                                             

We look forward to seeing you this year!                                                                                     

     Lisa Olsen, President 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING  

The Annual General Meeting of the church will take place on Sunday March 

10th after the church service. This meeting is where we review the activities and 

finances for the past year, and discuss important issues that affect the future of 

our church.  

      The AGM package complete with agenda and financial statements will be 

mailed to the voting members in advance. As we are now under our new incor-

porated bylaws, 2018 members still have until the end of January to register their 

2019 memberships to be able to vote at this AGM.  

      Get involved - make an effort to be there and make your vote count! We 

need your participation and support. 

 FOLK DANCER UPDATE 
The Folk-dancers are back after a 

deserved Christmas break and will 

be dancing again starting January 11 

at the church. If you are tired of 

winter with cold and snow why not 

come and join us for an evening of 

fun, music and enjoyable activity?  

You will have a chance to learn the 

steps to traditional Danish dances and participate in lots of popular Danish Folk 

dances. So, if you are interested in participating in Danish Folk dancing, join us 

on our Friday folk dance nights, or contact us at info@danishfolkdancers.ca . 

We meet on most Fridays from January through May (look for the dates in the 

almanac, on the website www.danishfolkdancers.ca or pick up our calendar) 

from 7:30 pm to 10 pm (with a coffee break). Beginners are always welcome; 

bring comfortable shoes for dancing.  See you at the church, downstairs in the 

Royal hall, starting Friday January 11, then January 18, 25, February 08, 15 and 

22, 2019 at 7:30pm. 

mailto:info@danishfolkdancers.ca
http://www.danishfolkdancers.ca
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Christianity ð and everyday living? 
 

Christmas is now behind us, and it has been a 

great experience and joy for us to be part of the 

church during all the celebrations in December. 

Now we look forward to another two months 

before welcoming your new pastor Simon in Feb-

ruary.  

 

And it is time to wish all of you a happy and blessed new year. We do not know 

what is coming to us, but as Christians we have the belief that our future is in the 

hands of God, our father in Heaven. 

 

And my thoughts at the beginning of a new year is that Christianity is not as a 

limitation of our activity and joy, but is a wonderful way to experience our life as 

a gift from God. Unfortunately, many think it narrows and restricts their possibil-

ities in life. However, the gospel says a man is only really free when he is tied to 

God. But how can you be free if you are tied up. 

 

Let me try to answer during an example from our childhood. Most of us have 

tried òflying a kiteó. We have experienced through playing with the kite - that the 

kite is only doing well in the air when the kite is connected to a string and kept 

tight all the way down to the person on the ground. If you cut the string the kite 

falls down and cannot fly.  It was only moving and flying well and beautiful, as it 

was supposed to, when it was connected properly to the ground.  

 

Thatõs also the case in our life. It is good for us to have a focal point in our life, 

which gives us a platform to act from. That is what Christianity gives us. Freedom 

to be what we should be as Godõs creation. When tied to God we are really free 

ð that is my message for the new year.  

 

Let us keep the string to God spiritually intact. But how do we do that? There 

are many ways. One way is to attend our Sunday services ð or have your own 

private prayers ð maybe singing or just listening to a hymn ð there are so many 

practical ways to bring God into your life. Christianity is to receive life as a won-

derful gift from God and remember to give thanks. Thatõs all ð very simple and 

at the same time not always easy. I wish you a happy new year with many won-

derful experiences and events, and thanks for receiving Kirsten and I with open 

arms in your fellowship.  

 

Jßrgen Flensted-Jensen 

 

PASTORõS CORNER 
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        Greetings from the new pastor Simon  

I am the new pastor of the Danish Church in To-

ronto. My name is Simon Kangas Larsen and I will 

be installed in the job as pastor on Sunday 17
th
 Feb-

ruary, 2019. My family and I will arrive in Toronto 

the week before.  

I am married to Ida, who is a pediatrician and chief 

physician at the children's hospital in Herning. She hopes to get a connection to 

a Toronto hospital, maybe in a research project. We have three children in the 

school age: Thomas (15), Eva (13) and Ingeborg (8 years). The oldest is at the 

time attending a boarding school in Denmark (efterskole) and will follow us in 

the summer, while the two girls will attend school in Canada in February.  

We are moving from Aarhus where I work as a pastor right now in a large sub-

urban parish. Here I have special focus on the activities for children, youngsters 

and families, but I also have services at the two local nursing homes, Sunday 

services etc.  

Besides being a theologian, I also have a Masters in Journalism and have worked 

at DR (Danmarks Radio) as a journalist and before that I worked as director of 

the Danish Church Media Center. Over the years I have been involved as a dea-

con and with social work, and have worked as head of the development depart-

ment in YMCA Social Work and chairman of a social caf® in Aarhus.  

Our family has a common interest in scouting and we have all been members to 

the local FDF scouting group in Aarhus. Besides that the girls love gymnastics 

and Thomas plays handball and basketball. 

We are looking forward to moving to Toronto. It is a huge step for our Family, 

but we are sure that it will be a great experience both with good and also chal-

lenging times.  

We are looking forward to learn new languages and meet people from abroad, 

explore the culture and nature of Canada and to go skiing in the winter and trek-

king in the summer.  

In many ways, it will be an ad-

venture for us, just as I imagine it 

has been for all of you that are 

rooted in Denmark but now 

having your daily life in Toronto 

and Canada. We have felt a very 

warm welcome to the church 

and we are looking forward to be 

a part of the congregation and 

the fellowship between Danes in 

Toronto and all the other people 

living in Toronto. 

 

 Simon Kangas Larsen  

PASTORõS CORNER # 2 
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   DLC - COMING EVENTS FOR 2019 
(NB: Dates and Events are subject to Change) 

 
 New Yearôs Service   Sunday  January 6 
Fastelavn and Childrenôs Service Sunday  March 3 
 Annual General Meeting  Sunday   March 10 
Spring Bazaar & Silent Auction Saturday  April 6 
  Royal Dinner                 Saturday  April 13 
Easter Sunday Service  Sunday  April 21 
Confirmation    Sunday  May 5 
 Skt. Hans and Summer Lottery        Sunday  June 23 
                                                            (6:30 pm service) 
BBQ after the service   Sunday  July 21 
  Pot Luck Lunch   Sunday  August 18 
   Welcome Back Fest   Sunday  September 8 
  Thanksgiving Service  Sunday  October 13 
      Thanksgiving Dinner  Saturday  October 19  
      Fall and Christmas Bazaar Saturday  November 16 
      Lucia Pageant                              Sunday  December 1 
                                                              (4:30 pm service)    
    Nativity Play - JuletrÞsfest Sunday  December 29   

The Magi on their way to Bethlehem. 19th-century etching. 

    The magi were astronomers. They could predict solar and lunar eclipses but they 
had no idea that the earth is only a dot in a vast galaxy which is itself only one of at 
least one hundred billion galaxies with stars more numerous than the grains of sand 

on earth. They also knew nothing about ôbig bangsõ or õcosmic eggsõ. Yet, in a very 

deep sense, we are as clueless as they were when we look up at the sky. Where did it 
all come from, why does the universe exist? ñññññññññññññññññññññññ-    
ñ-The feast day of the Magi is January 6 and the Sundays after that date are called 

the Sundays ôafter Epiphanyõ. February 17, approximately the 70th (ôseptuagesimaõ) 
day before Easter, we start looking forward to the next great holiday of the church 
year. We hope to see you often between now and then. Happy New Year! 
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It is almost the end of December and Iõm late with my report. It has been a very 

busy time both at the church and on my own home front. But enough with ex-

cuses ð they are òa dime a dozenó as the saying goes. Although we were sur-

prised in mid-November with our first snow fall ð there really has not been 

much since then. Hopefully that has meant for safer walking and driving condi-

tions. Nice to have ògoodó reasons for going to church - in case that was needed. 

 

We recently said good bye to one interim pastor (Hanne Vejs) ð and hello to 

another (Jorgen & Kirsten Flensted-Jensen). We are lucky to have caring pastors 

willing to take time away from their daily lives and to come over here to help us 

until our new pastor arrives. Luckily that is very soon now. Simon Kangas 

Larsen and family arrive in early February ð and will be installed on Sunday 

February 17 ð a big day for this church ð so mark it down and plan to attend.  

 

We had another amazing and successful Fall/Christmas bazaar (check out page 

13 for details) complete with crowded line-ups and anxious shoppers. We all 

know the church needs many volunteers as well as participants to keep it func-

tioning properly. The bazaar is proof that this process is working. Thank you to 

all the many people involved in making this a wonderful success for our church 

ð both as volunteers and as participants.  

 

Right after the bazaar we jumped into the Christmas spirit. We held a òjule hy-

ggeó afternoon, a mini Christmas concert, held our annual Lucia Pageant 

(congrats Emma ð you were lovely!!), enjoyed a Nine Readings Sunday, and then 

of course our usual rush of Christmas services. We do spend a lot of time and 

effort celebrating the birth of Christ ð a very important part of our Christian 

faith. Make sure we also share the message of peace and goodwill to all we meet.  

 

As already noted, volunteers are a very important part of our church. There are 

many ways to do this ð here are just a few examples. Chris and Maria Pedersen 

have gently looked after the front of the church with plants and flowers. You 

may have noticed a new bench just outside the east side doors at the church. 

Our old bench was broken and a new one replaced by Laine Ruus and deliv-

ered by the Rasmussens (folk dancers - so they must be wonderful people). Our 

old friend Leo P again donated the churchõs Christmas trees. With a bit of en-

couragement, we have had different people signing up for Sunday coffee duty. 

òMange, mange takó to all these caring members. Your special help and support 

are very much appreciated.  

PRESIDENTõS MESSAGE 

https://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fmovieplus.me%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2Fagamist-clipart-new-year-6-candy-black-and-white.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fmovieplus.me%2Fcandy-clipart-black-and-white-new-year-clipart%2Fcandy-clipart-black-and-whi
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We are rounding the calendar into a new year ð 2019. The next two months are 

relatively òquietó but still need your attention. Besides the usual weekly groups 

(Church Caf®, Golden Age Club, Folk Dancers) we will have special events like 

the Danish Queenõs New Year message, movie afternoons, and Soup Sunday. 

And of course ð Simonõs installation. As well our òresident videographeró Jorgen 

will show a short video about the bazaar and other church events after the ser-

vice on Jan 20 and Feb 3. So still lots to see and do at our church. And keep in 

mind Fastelavn on Mar 3, our AGM on Mar 10, and a new Spring Bazaar date 

of April 6. On May 5 we will have confirmation for 6 young candidates ð the 

largest group in several years. Make sure you check with our Almanak and/or 

website for details. 

 

It is important that you support our church by making your best efforts to partic-

ipate in any of these many events. The Board and group leaders do their best to 

give you a good variety of events to take part in. We are a church ð and a social 

centre for Danish customs and traditions. Since we are totally self-funding, we 

are always looking for money to provide the services and facilities for all these 

events. At least monetary donations are tax deductible ð so not only can the 

church benefit ð but you can also get a partial benefit from doing that. With that 

in mind it is important to sign up as a registered member. The $15 levy is minor 

compared to the benefit that we will all enjoy. Please sign up before Jan 31 to be 

able to participate in our AGM. 

 

Thank you for all your help and support this past yearñand please continue to 

do so in this new one. I want to wish you all a very happy, safe, and healthy new 

year. Godt nyt aar!! 
  

Sune Overgaard 

https://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjuus6erMXfAhVIooMKHQG6CNwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kluth.org%2Fcartoonsbw.htm&psig=AOvVaw2tWDVv1bNYQ2IGvRQw4tn6&ust=1546183421117541


13 

 

        2018                        2017 
 
Bake/Deli /Caf® Booth    $1,494     $1,547 
Needlework Booth    $1,891     $1,967 
Import Booth     $2,781     $3,596 
Jewelry Booth        $788     $1,112 
Coffee Booth        $984     $1,135 
Kitchen      $4,570     $4,408 
Silent Auction     $1,534     $1,464 
Tombola        $537        $515 
Christmas Booth     $1,604     $2,361 
Danish Shop/Plates       $856     $1,278 
White Elephant     $1,303     $1,236 
 
TOTAL    $18,342   $20,619 

 
Congratulations to the lucky winners of the 2018 Fall Lottery draw held at the 

church on Saturday November 17th. Also a special thank you to the donors, 

and to all who bought tickets to help support the church.   

FALL BAZAAR RESULTS 2018 

  TICKET #  WINNER  PRIZE 

1st Prize 1315 Helen Kaasgaard, Brampton $1,000 Travel Voucher 

2nd Prize 1783 Joan Thomsen, Toronto Gold Dagmarkors 

3rd Prize 1410 Annelise Kronquist, Innisfil 
Nespresso Coffee  

Machine 

4th Prize 1979 Edmund Olesen, Oakville Wrist Watch 

5th Prize 1784 Joan Thomsen, Toronto Cara Foods Gift Card 

LOTTERY WINNERS 
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       Otto Gunner Jensen 
Born in Hvidbaek, Denmark July 18

,
, 1924. Died in Alliston, Ontario October 

21, 2018. He will be missed by his wife Ulla and son Brian, and family and 

friends in both Canada and Denmark.  
 

             Knud Westergaard 
Born in Haderslev, Denmark on January 18

th
 1937.                          

Died Oct. 25
th
 2018 unexpectedly while on vacation in Ecuador with some of his 

dearest friends. Knudõs dedication to supporting Danish Canadian relationships 

was evident throughout his life. In 1999 he was knighted in the order of 

Dannebrog by Her Majesty Queen Margrethe II of Denmark. He will be 

missed by his wife Yoneko and their two sons Peter and Paul, and families both 

in Denmark and Canada.    

   Gunner Olsen 
Born in Hundige, Denmark  Januar 14

th
 1933. Died in Toronto October 25

th
 

2018. He will be missed by his wife Ingrid and their two sons and daughter, and 

family and friends in both Canada and Denmark. He was a long time member 

of the Golden Age Club, had his children confirmed in the church and attended 

the Church for special events during the year. 

 

     Erik Hßgh 
Born in Vejgaard close to Aalborg , Denmark on May 16

th
  1926.                      

Died December 1
st
 2018 after a long and active life. He has been a dedicated 

member of the church and contributed to the church life in many ways. He 

served as a board member for 22 years, and for more than 25 years he also 

served as deacon, preparing for the service , reading the prayers  and leading the 

singing of the hymns. Moreover, he also for many years was the editor of the 

church bulletin ñKirkehilsenò, and hundreds of Danes have celebrated St. 

Hans at the beautiful school house in Caledon. He was a man of many talents 
who has shared his abilities not only with our church but also with the Federa-

tion and his community. 

IN MEMORIAM 

òÎRET VÎRE DERES MINDEó 
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SUNSET  

MINDEPARK 
Urn Cemetery 

7150 R.R.2, Concession 1 

Puslinch, Ontario N0B 2J0 

Cemetery Board President  

and Interment Director:  

Sßren Sßndergaard 

519-821-9296 

e-mail: sondergaards@rogers.com 

Treasurer: 

Jannie Decoste 

519-303-0512 

E-mail: jdecoste@rogers.com 

BAPTISMS 

  Date       Attendance          Amount 
October 28   57     $779  

November 4   63     $1,620 

November 11   80     $563 

November 18   61     $875 

November 25   62     $400 

December 2  165     $2,158 

December 9   72     $1,356 

December 16   46     $625 

December 23    63     $851 

December 24  133     $2,930 

December 25   23     $340 

ATTENDANCE & COLLECTION 

  Rufus Storm Lui Tßnnersen                                                                                                
 Baptized Sunday Nov. 11th 2018                                                                                                                    

 Son of Iris Lui and John Hedengran Tßnnersen   

 
  Helena Evangeline Jensen                                                                                                  
 Baptized Sunday Dec. 9th 2018                                                                                                       

 Daughter of Nicky and Ben Jensen 


